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FOX VALLEY PARK DISTRICT
BOARD OF TRUSTEES
SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES
March 24, 2015
Cole Center Administrative Office
101 W. Illinois Avenue, Aurora
5:00 p.m.
1.0 CALL MEETING TO ORDER
President Bunce called the meeting to order at 5:03 p.m.

2.0 PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE AND MOMENT OF SILENCE

3.0 ROLL CALL
The following members of the Board of Trustees were present: Alex Alexandrou, Gloria Bunce, Theodia Gillespie, Rachel Ossyra, and Bob Vaughan; present via teleconference: Carl Franco and Cynthia Penne.  A quorum was present.  Also present: Executive Director Nancy McCaul, Attorney Gerald Hodge and administrative staff.


4.0 NEW BUSINESS

4.1 Approve work to be completed to replace the roof at the park district police department building.
Mark Johnson informed the board that the problems with the roof at the park district police building were noticed about one week ago, beginning with an overwhelming odor.  Staff began removing tiles.  The tiles were wet and the insulation was soaked; no mold has been observed.  The replacement schedule for the roof is budget year 2016-17.
Mike Erickson said the leak has gone unnoticed because there are a lot of layers to the roof and ceiling; the water took some time to get through.  Repair work will not cause too much staff displacement; they can still work during repairs.
Director McCaul said there is good news; there is no asbestos and the air quality appears to be fine.
Ray Nugent told the board the roof was constructed in 1984; he then showed the board pictures of the layers of tile and insulation, and the damage caused by the leaks.  He said repairs will include raising three condenser units.  Bob Vaughan asked how many roof drains are currently in place; Ray responded there are three.  Alex Alexandrou asked what material the roof is made of; Ray said it is a flat, rubberized roof and the repairs will include pitched insulation, keeping the current three drains.  Rachel Ossyra asked how long the repairs will take to complete; Ray responded the work should be completed in one week.  Rachel then asked why there are only two bids for the work; Ray said only two contractors responded and agreed to the park district’s prevailing wage.  Additional work to remove and reinstall HVAC units will be required and is not included in the bids submitted.
Alex Alexandrou motioned, Rachel Ossyra seconded and the board unanimously approved work to replace the roof at the park district police department building according to the bid by Olsson Roofing for the roof replacement, together with additional rooftop electrical and HVAC work associated with the removal and reinstallation of HVAC units, in a total amount not to exceed the amount of $57,000.  Roll call – voting Aye: Alex Alexandrou, Gloria Bunce, Carl Franco, Theodia Gillespie, Rachel Ossyra, Cynthia Penne, Bob Vaughan; voting Nay: none.  Motion carried.

5.0 ADJOURNMENT
Alex Alexandrou motioned, Rachel Ossyra seconded, and the board unanimously approved to adjourn at 5:17 p.m.
Roll call – voting Aye: Alex Alexandrou, Gloria Bunce, Carl Franco, Theodia Gillespie, Rachel Ossyra, Cynthia Penne, Bob Vaughan; voting Nay: none.  Motion carried.
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